THE RODA's

Missionary to the Philippines

Mailing Address: P.O. BOX 64 Dipolog City 7100 Philippines E-mail Address: lovimie@yahoo.com

January - March 2019

Dear Friends & Brethren in Christ,

I hope that God is doing many wonderful things in your life this 2019 as HE is in us. Our building construction is still on-going and though it was not yet completely finished I am glad to share to you that we can already use it during services, we can cater more people now compared to our rented place. There is a room for children and a space for the visitors and new believer's class during Sunday school. It is also our joy to share to you that every time the Word of God is being preached there are souls who profess receiving Christ as Saviour and Lord. There is victory in Jesus! We thank you and appreciate all of your prayers, financial support and even your sacrifices, for being with us in all our endeavors and visions in our work here in the island of Mindanao. My family and church family are grateful and thankful, "For what thanks can we render to God again for you, for all the joy where-with we joy for your sakes before our God." 1 Thes. 3:9

Below are pictures during services and recent church activities in our property.

Grateful forever,

Bro. Dondon, Gina, Bethany, Biboy and Brielle

